
Hello Jeff, 

 

As a member of the outdoor products industry and as an avid recreational shooter, I strongly 

protest Senate Bill 941.  The burden placed on responsible, law abiding citizens is 

onerous.  Criminals, of course will continue to do what they want and will not be deterred 

whatsoever in their unlawful behavior.  Meanwhile, a resident of Vernonia, like myself would 

have to plan to travel 25-35 miles to the nearest gun store during business hours and probably 

during slow business hours to get  a gun dealer to process a transaction for me.  That gun dealer 

has nothing to gain by supporting my private sale.  We will be wasting his valuable time, so he 

will likely charge for the transaction.  In Washington State, where similar legislation has passed, 

there are reports of charges of $75 to complete this transaction.  In addition, a law like this would 

stop my ability to loan a hunting rifle to a disabled vet, like the Viet Nam  war Navy special 

forces warrior who has used one of my elk rifles for the last 2 elk seasons down in Silverton.  For 

each of us to travel to a gun store twice a year to transfer the rifle would be so costly and time 

consuming, he would simply quit hunting, which is a terrible shame.  This bill will help no one 

and hurt many.  Please stop this in its tracks. 

 

Best Regards, 

 

Vici Peters 

 


